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T 
he recent Trafalgar Ball raised in excess of £30,000 profit for the RNLI.  

Said an elated Bob Bulgin, “With the ticket price just covering costs, this 

figure has come about through the generosity of so many who supported, in 

so many different ways, "Lifeboats in Cornwall ", both by the donation of 

stunning and unique prizes and those that bid for them and everyone who 

attended to celebrate and make our Trafalgar Ball such a sparkling and 

memorable event here in Cornwall”. 

 

Organised by members and friends of Port Isaac, Rock, Padstow and Fowey 

RNLI in celebration of the Bicentenary of the Battle of Trafalgar, it was a night 

to remember.  Over 760 guests enjoyed the evening sunshine and  

welcoming champagne cocktails on the lawns of Colquite Manor before  

being led into dinner by two Royal Marines Buglers from HMS Raleigh. 

 

The star surprise guest of the evening was beautiful Cornish soprano,  

Suzanne Manuell, who gave a crowd stopping performance of "Amazing 

(continued on page 2) 

Come on a Safari Supper … 
 

Roy & Elaine’s for starters    The Village Hall for the 
main course    Sam & Dee’s for puddings    then back 

to the Village Hall for coffee, cheese & biscuits 
 

Tickets are £10 each and include two glasses of wine 
 
Full details provided with your ticket that can be purchased in advance from 

Secrets, telephone 01208 880862/880905 for more information 
 

Everybody welcome to attend,  
especially visitors to the village   

Fancy Dress optional  
All profits for Port Isaac Village Hall 

Port Isaac School Sports Day and Summer Fete 
 

Thursday July 7th starting at 1.00pm  
Come and join us for a fun afternoon of ‘sports’, stalls, barbecue and 
cream teas.  Bring your running shoes ready for a few ‘Village Races’! 

 
Please note:  this event is subject to weather conditions 

When Pete Rowe mentioned the 

Camel Trail to Liz, this wasn’t quite 

what she expected !   It’s amazing 

the things that go on behind all that 

mist in Delabole! 
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all proceeds to Port Isaac Village Hall 

Grace" before dinner and later, accompanied by Anthony Seddon on the  

keyboard, a resounding performance of  "Rule Britannia". 

 

Perhaps the star of the evening was the interior of the Great Marquee, the 

Royal Navy having loaned their very own, treasured set of Nelson’s final  

signal hoist ‘England Expects every man to do his duty’ from end to end of 

the Marquee with the final hoist ‘Close to Action’ stationed above the dance 

floor, all suspended above a sea of red, white and blue. 

 

Many generous donations were on offer during the night on the tombola, 

raffle and for auction, plus the ‘Barbados Barrel’ that offered the star prize - 

a weeks holiday at a beautiful privately owned villa, with resident staff,  

situated on the prestigious Sandy Lane Estate in Barbados, kindly donated by 

the owner, Doctor Nancy Bohdoo from London.  The popular lucky winners 

were none other than Port Isaac’s John and Jill Mc. 

 

Sincere thanks go to all individuals and companies for their most generous 

support both in time, assistance and not least of all to all those who made  

donations of so many very special gifts. 

Bob Bulgin 

(continued from front page) 

Suzanne Manuell flanked by the two 

Royal Marines Buglers 

Jackie L-B congratulates an elated 

Jill & John Mc 

J 
ust to remind you that we will be 

holding our annual BBQ on  

Saturday August 20
th

 in Coronation 

Park at 7 pm.  Once again there will 

be lots to do with stalls, games, 

lucky-dip, raffles etc.  As usual, our 

Rick Stein trained chef will be in 

charge of the cooking and Mark 

Hawken will again supply the  

musical entertainment.  So make a 

note in your diary to come along for 

a fun packed, friendly evening in 

Trelights. 

  

COFFEE MORNING & 

TABLE TOP SALE 

This year the sun decided to shine 

on us for our Coffee Morning on 

Saturday June 18
th

.  It was nice to 

see friends, old and new, for a chat 

over a cup of coffee.  Lots of books 

were recycled and new plants are 

now in new gardens.      

 

The proceeds to date are £248 (25% 

up on last year) with more to come.  

We would like to thank all of you 

who came, all who donated items 

and everyone behind the scenes 

who made it a very successful 

morning. 

  

The proceeds from these events  

go towards more Christmas  

decorations for the village, so this 

year’s display should be even  

better. 

I 
t's almost 

that time of the year again 

when Carn Awn Singers will be  

holding their Annual Concert.  The 

Singers are certainly looking  

forward to this event and have been 

working hard on some new pieces 

which, together with some old  

favourites, will provide a varied and 

enjoyable programme. 

 

The concert will take place on  

Sunday July 31
st

 at 7.45pm at  

St Peter's Church, Port Isaac.  Guest 

Artistes are some very talented local 

young musicians including Tom 

Warne - Violin, Thomas Howard - 

Tenor Horn and Kelynn Renals - 

Harp.  

 

Refreshments will be available after 

the concert and programmes can be 

obtained from the Singers or at the 

Church door on the night. 

Wanted 
 

Someone to 
write a 
monthly  

(or even just a 
one-off) cookery column for 

Trio. 
 

For more info contact Dee on 
01208 880905 or email: 

deesam@btopenworld.com 



 

D 
espite endless problems, the toilet refurbishments are 

nearing completion.  You may have heard the  

stories circulating around the village about the faulty 

plumbing and mighty floods that have plagued the toilet 

refurbishments.  Well, the plot thickens.   

 

We passed over the leaking water from a non-connected 

soil pipe, we dismissed the mighty flood from a toilet cistern that had been 

isolated but had mysteriously reconnected itself, we even thought we were 

just unlucky when parts in the new cisterns bent themselves causing the  

cisterns to overflow.  However, the latest problem defies belief.  When the 

latest flood, this time from the gents, was discovered, Roy responded swiftly 

to the call for help.  He waded in to find water pouring from the cistern.  A 

bit of a pattern forming here don’t you think?  When he lifted the cover off, 

he was amazed at what he found.  A pair of men’s red underpants and a 

sock were stuffed on top of the ball cock, weighing it down so that the water 

kept on flowing.  If I was a suspicious person, I could easily suspect foul 

play, but why would anybody want to sabotage the Village Hall  

improvements?  If anybody has any information about these incidents  

please contact a committee member or the police. 

 

Putting all this aside, the Village Hall is doing very well with bookings and a 

very healthy bank balance.  As mentioned, the toilet refurbishments are  

nearing completion and preparations are underway for the next stage of  

improvements including easier access and disabled toilet facilities.  We 

would like to thank ‘Doc Martin’ (Buffalo Pictures) for their very generous  

donation that will go towards this work.  We would also like to say a big 

thank you to Robert and Penny Manders who donated £226.70 from their 

recent Coffee Morning to the Village Hall.   

 

Our recent Forties Night was a huge success and enjoyed by everyone who 

attended and a donation of £25 has been sent to the British Legion.   

 

Unfortunately, the Music Quiz was postponed yet again (we’re beginning to 

think this event is jinxed) due to a clash with another event in the Village.  

When we’re feeling brave enough, another date will be set!  

 

We have some exciting events coming up that we hope you will support.  

Come and enjoy our Safari Supper on July 30
th

 (see front page for full  

details).  Then on Sunday August 14
th

, come and join our Scavenger Hunt.  

Any idea who these belong to? 

It’ll be great fun for all the family, 

so get a team together, spend the  

afternoon scavenging and return to 

the Village Hall for marking and a 

barbecue.   

 

Well, I think I’ve rambled on enough 

about the Village Hall for one 

month, so I’ll end by saying a huge 

thank you to a great committee, 

and non-committee helpers, for 

their hard work, not only with fund-

raising but also cleaning, painting, 

plumbing, tiling, woodwork,  

plastering etc and not forgetting 

the endless supply of tea, coffee 

and cakes (Dee Ed: What about  

mopping up?!). 

O 
n Saturday November 12

th

 there will be a major fundraising indoor 

‘Beach Party’ in Port Isaac Village Hall for ‘Children in Need’.  Steve and 

Maggie (Appleby) have put together a ‘Beach Boys’ band and they’re busy 

rehearsing.  As well as this live music we will be holding a ‘beach’ barbecue 

at the Hall, games and competitions and the Hall will be transformed into an 

exotic beach in the hope that we reach our minimum target of £5000 for the  

charity.  But now we need your help! 

 

In the run up to, and throughout the night, there will be a draw, tombolas, 

raffles, etc and we need some really good prizes.  So we wondered if you 

could ask all your contacts out there in the big wide world to help us by  

donating a prize.  It doesn’t matter how big (or small) the prize is!!  Also, any 

personal support, ideas or donations from you would be very much  

appreciated. 

 

If you can help, please contact Dee at Secrets on 01208 880905/88062, 

email: deesam@btopenworld.com 

T 
he filming schedule for the 

coming month is as follows: 

 

Tuesday June 28
th

 – Roscarrock Hill 

 

Wednesday June 29
th 

– Port 

Gaverne 

 

Thursday June 30
th

 – Slipway Hotel  

 

Monday July 4
th

 – Roscarrrock Hill, 

Rose Hill and the Old School Hotel 

 

Tuesday July 5
th

 – Roscarrock Hill 

 

Wednesday July 6
th

 – The Harbour 

and Rose Hill 

 

Monday July 11
th

 – Middle Street 

 

These dates are subject to change 

due to unforeseen circumstances, ie 

weather, illness etc.  Should things 

change notices will be posted 

around the village on public notice 

boards. 

 

If you have any queries or problems 

please contact Johnny Bamford on 

07770 915418 or Donna Wezel on 

07814 079060. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

H 
ow are your tubs and baskets looking now?  We really hope 

that some of you who otherwise might not have bothered to 

‘plant up’ have given it a go and that you are enjoying the beautiful 

end results.  Please remember to ‘dead-head’ regularly to prolong 

flowering and to water your containers in the evenings if the day is 

dry. 

 

This month we want to pass on some handy tips for low-

maintenance gardens, specifically beds and borders.  Are your 

beds full of weeds?  Do you spend time weeding and in no time the 

blighters are back?  Then why not consider ‘mulching’?  For those of you who have not heard the term  

before, do not fear.  It doesn’t hurt, it won’t cost you much and the benefits are enormous.   

 

‘Mulching’ is covering the surface of the soil with an organic or inorganic substance.  There are a number of 

benefits, but here we are looking at weed suppression.  Plants need light to grow.  Deprive them of that and 

they will struggle. 

 

We cannot recommend highly enough the use of membrane and bark chippings or gravel for those who do not 

have the time to keep their gardens in order.  We have recently been working on a garden overrun with wild 

garlic.  Not any more.  Membrane, bark and gravel have all but eradicated the problem.  Here’s what you do: 

 

 Look at the problem areas and decide whether they would look better gravelled or barked.  We      

favour bark for beds adjoining lawns and gravel near the pavement areas, but there are no rules.   

 Will you be working on the bed regularly?  Do you have bulbs planted?  If the answer is ‘yes’ to either 

of these questions, you might choose to avoid membrane.  If ‘no’, go for membrane underneath. 

 Work out how much space you need to cover and buy your products.  Don’t skimp on the quantity of 

bark or gravel – a good thick layer works best.  Membrane is sold in rolls or by the metre – we buy 

ours from a garden centre.  Membrane allows the water through, but keeps weed seeds from        

germinating. 

 Clear all of the unwanted growth from the area and dig as many of the roots out as you can bear to 

do! 

 Spend some time creating a nice even surface on the soil.  Try to excavate the soil so that the bed is 

a bit lower than the adjoining pavement or lawn so the bark or gravel will stay in place. 

 Cut the membrane to fit the space.  Don’t worry about being too precise.  Cut around existing plants. 

 Lay the bark or gravel on top of the membrane, or directly on top of the soil if you haven’t used   

membrane, in a nice thick layer. 

 ENJOY THE TIME HENCEFORTH YOU WOULD OTHERWISE HAVE SPENT WEEDING –  
OR PAYING SOMEONE ELSE TO WEED! 
 

It’s all very simple and it really makes a difference to weed re-growth.  We like 

to put pots with colourful bedding and/or shrubs on the finished beds to fill any 

gaps. 

Happy mulching! 
Liz and Jules, Rockery Chicks 

PORT ISAAC GARDEN SHOW 
 

The date of this year’s Garden Show is Saturday September 3rd,   

so put this date in your diary 



 

T 
he line-up for ‘Unplugged in Port Isaac’ – an acoustic concert, that takes 

place in Port Isaac Village Hall on Saturday August 13
th

, is now finalised.  

Says organiser, Rupert Willder, “It’s very much a singer/songwriter evening 

with local songsters being joined by national and international musicians”. 

 

Kicking off the evening will be Paul Johnson from Tinker’s Cottage, Port Isaac 

who has supported folk music greats like Martin Carthy and Roy Harper in 

concert.  His solo acoustic set mixes original songs (‘David Gray meets Tom 

Paxton with laryngitis’) with blues and ragtime (‘Mississippi John Hurt meets 

Robert Johnson with a sprained wrist’) - a must for guitar fans. 

 

Next up will be Emily from Boscastle who has just released her first CD,  

After The Storm, featuring 11 tracks of her own material.  She has been  

writing songs since her teens and spent four years in London playing  

acoustic venues while doing a day-job to make ends meet before returning to 

Cornwall to do the same.  Last year’s flood changed her whole outlook on 

life and as she clung to a drainpipe in the waist high torrent she determined 

to concentrate on her music and resign her day-job if she survived.  The rest, 

as they say, is history. 

 

Billy Hawkins and Rupert Willder then take the stage.  They have been  

playing together since 1998 and their set will feature some covers and some 

of their own material with influences from traditional folk to blues and  

country.  The common denominator in their varied programme is that it’s  

“all what we like to play”.     

 

Stopping off in Port Isaac as part of their ‘Transatlantic Tales’ tour, UK song-

writer Sharon Lewis and US songstress Rose Polenzani will close the show.  

Accompanied by piano and guitar, Sharon’s songs are classic and soulful and 

she has toured in the UK, USA and Europe alongside The Levellers and Al  

Stewart.  Rose has been described as a female Leonard Cohen and this is her 

first tour in the UK.  She has released four albums to date and toured with 

David Gray and Ron Sexsmith. 

 

It’s definitely going to be a night not to miss so get your tickets, priced £6 

each, now from Secrets or Port Isaac Pottery.  A big turnout is expected and 

numbers in the Village Hall are  

limited so don’t leave it too late  

and be disappointed.   

Paul Johnson at last year’s Port 

Isaac  Music Festival 

Trelights Methodist Church  

Summer Fayre 
 

in the School Room on Tuesday July 19th  
2.30pm 

 

Various stalls including cakes,  
bric-a-brac, produce, white elephant 

 
             Refreshments 

 
              Come and enjoy a friendly afternoon 

 

All proceeds for Chapel Funds 
 

All welcome 

Port Isaac Golden Circle  
Trip to  

Presingoll Barns 
 

Wednesday July 6th  
The trip to Presingoll Barns, 
St Agnes will take the coastal 
road via Bedruthan Steps  
Café and Picnic areas available  

£3 coach fare  
Contact Robert or Penny on 

01208 880022 

 
Always forgive your  

enemies; nothing  

annoys them so much! 
 

Oscar Wilde 

It's twenty years ago, and a plane is flying at 20,000 feet over Germany.  If you will recall, Germany at the time was  

politically divided into West Germany and East Germany.   Anyway, during the flight, TWO of the engines fail.  The pilot, 

realising that the last remaining engine is also failing, decides on a crash landing procedure.  Unfortunately the engine fails 

before he has time and the plane fatally crashes smack in the middle of "no man's land" between East Germany and West 

Germany.   Where would you bury the survivors, East Germany or West Germany or in "no man's land"?  

Answer:  Why would you bury survivors? 



 

I 
 am an easily confused person, so when I heard that there was a G8, I 

naturally thought that those nice young boys from the X Factor were  

getting together with some mates for a little jolly.  It was explained to me 

that this was not the case, although I again became confused when I heard 

there was a Live8, so again I thought the boys were definitely getting  

together with some friends for a singalong.  

 

When associates of mine collapsed in laughter at my ignorance, I thought I 

had better find out what an earth all this is about.  After extensive research 

of at least ten minutes, I have come to the conclusion that although I was 

confused at the beginning, I am definitely confused now. 

 

The G8 summit has nothing to do with the X Factor.  It is the gathering  

together of the leaders of the eight richest countries in the world – well, the 

richest seven plus Russia.  On their agenda is the ending of poverty world-

wide, so I understand (recognising my limited ability to understand anything 

in this world of ours).  Also, just before this summit, the EU is meeting to 

discuss its finances.  In both of these forums there is a great deal of  

disagreement.  Apparently, Britain wants to eradicate poverty by cancelling 

debt and increasing aid to the poorest nations in the world, most located in 

the continent of Africa.  The United States wish to eradicate poverty by trade 

agreements which will encourage the entrepreneurial skills of the peoples of 

these downtrodden countries and enter into the world of the global market. 

 

In Europe, they are debating whether Britain should still receive it’s rebate of 

something like three billion pounds, and Britain wants to re-negotiate the 

Common Agricultural Policy, because we don’t get much out of that.  Some-

where in amongst this everyone wants to reduce the emission of greenhouse 

gases so that the earth’s resources will last a little longer and we will be able 

to survive on this planet without suffocating or burning. 

 

Now although this all seems a lot, apparently, according to some, this is all 

achievable by a bit of a re-think of the way we do business.  And that is 

where everything comes to a halt. 

 

African countries have received billions in loans over decades.  They are very 

poor so, for most of this time. They have only been able to pay the interest 

on these loans.  Now if you add up all the interest they have paid, you will 

see that they have paid more than the original loans by many times.  This 

seems very similar to those loan sharks which operate on many of our  

estates across the country who lend money to people who can’t really afford 

it at interest rates that they definitely cannot afford, and then give another 

loan to cover the extra debt the recipient has got into because they took out 

the first loan.  So the answer seems obvious.  Cancel the debts because they 

have paid them really.  However, some would say we have given much more 

money than we have loaned and a lot of this has gone into the pockets of 

corrupt African politicians, so make them pay back the loans and not get any 

aid until they put their house in order. 

 

So how does this relate to the EU’s difficulties I hear 

you ask?  Well, the way I see it, we think we 

are putting too much money into the kitty 

(a bit like the aid to Africa) and we  

deserve to get some back.  We also 

think that others, ie France, are  

getting more in subsidies than they 

should, so we will look at how much we 

get back if they will look at how much 

they get back.  The attitudes are very  

similar. Everyone is trying to look after 

their own interests.  The United 

States want African nations to trade 

their way out of poverty, but if a 

commodity comes onto the market 

which is of good quality and a lot 

cheaper than the States can  

produce, they slap restrictions on 

the importing of such goods 

(remember steel) so competition 

and entrepreneurial skills are not 

rewarded.  They and other powerful 

countries want democracy to spread 

across the world.  Most sane think-

ing people would agree.  However, 

the democracy has to be the type 

which they want, and at the pace 

they want, or else they might invade 

and impose democracy (is there a 

contradiction there somewhere?). 

 

I heard this week an American 

spokesperson talking about the EU.  

It took the news program some 

time to find one as no one in  

America seems to know where 

Europe is, let alone realise that 

there is a Union of sorts in  

existence.  This spokesperson, who 

follows European developments 

closely, stated that, in supporting 

the EU, ‘as long as Europe continues 

to move in the right direction the 

United States will let them’.  Well, 

let’s hope we don’t tread on their 

toes or else who knows what will 

happen. 

 

My conclusion to this month’s  

ramblings is that the world is a very 

complicated place which appears to 

run, not very smoothly or particu-

larly successfully, on protectionism 

disguised as market forces, and fear 

of the change which might happen 

if we take any positive steps to 

achieve what we say we want to see 

happen.  But, if you take away all of 

that, we have a simple problem with 

a simple answer - the complication 

is in the small print. 

 

All of this about world poverty and 

not one mention of that Gandalf 

bloke. 

The SOG 

 

D 
id you happen to read the  

leaflet, distributed to  

thousands of people at the Royal 

Cornwall Show visiting the Cornwall 

Food & Farming Pavilion?  It was  

interesting to note that a quarter of 

this leaflet featured a promotion 

from NCDC (North Cornwall District 

Council) encouraging people to “Visit 

Boscastle, Tintagel and Crackington 

Haven”, yet no mention of any other 

North Cornwall villages or towns! 



 

 

Port Isaac School 

news and views 

Joke of the 

Month 

 
What is black, red and 

white and flashes? 
 

A sunburned penguin  

rolling down a hill! 
 

as told by Laura Year 3 

This is an information book.  The author is Jane Coxley.  The main  

characters are motor bikes and people.  It tells you all about different 

bikes and tracks and everything you need to know about bikes and  

engines.  I especially enjoyed this book because I like motor cycling 

bikes.  It is a good sport. 

Rion Year 5 

Happy  

Birthday… 
Birthdays celebrated in June  

Michael Hasler - 11 

Chloe Manaton - 7 

Poppy Cooke - 5 

T here have been problems at the school recently with youths coming 

on to the property in the evenings and weekends.  Over £1000 

worth of damage has been caused.  If you see anyone who shouldn’t be 

in the school grounds in the evenings or over the weekend to please 

phone our community officer PC Taylor on 07970 015864  or, if he is 

unavailable, 08452 777444.  The school would also be grateful to be 

given the names of any individuals you might see in the grounds in the 

evenings or weekends. 

 

The school and PC Taylor are looking at the possibility of setting up a 

regular surgery with PC Taylor on the school site so that members of 

the public can bring any concerns to his notice. 

Simon Bishop, Headmaster 

 

CALLING ALL 3 YEAR OLDS!! 
 

We are doing market research to discover how many  

3 – 4 year old children in the area would be interested  

in a proposed new nursery at Port Isaac School. 
 

There would be 5 morning sessions per week with fully 

trained staff. 
 

The provision is free 
 

If you are interested please ring us on  

01208 880494 

or email secretary@port-isaac.cornwall.sch.uk 

R ecently the senior class 

walked through fields and on 

little public footpaths to   

St Endellion Church.  Before we 

went we looked at little booklets 

with all the main points of  

interest in.  When we got to the 

church we searched for these 

things such as the pulpit, font and 

stoup.  We then sketched them.  

 

The oldest grave in the church 

was in the 1400’s.  Next, Mrs 

Bartlett (Father Michael’s wife) 

talked to us about St Endellienta. 

It was a very interesting but  

tiring day! 

Victoria, Alice and Rosie Year 5 

Tesco Vouchers 

Final count 4672.  

Thank you. 



 

W e put some hairy caterpillars in our tank.  They had stinging  

nettles to eat and we put newspaper on top to keep them in.   

After they had eaten enough they went into cocoons and stuck to the 

side of the glass tank.  They turned into beautiful tortoiseshell  

butterflies and we let them go.  They were crazy and fluttered away in 

the sunshine.  Soon they will start the cycle again! 

Sinead, Liam, Sam Year 1 

T he children are producing posters to be displayed around the  

village through the summer welcoming visitors to Port Isaac. We 

hope they will brighten up the streets and make our summer tourists 

feel welcome. 

St Endellion Parish 

Hospital Voluntary Car Service 
 

The residents listed below offer their services as drivers.  If you  
require transport you telephone one of them directly to make  
arrangements. 

 

Bartlett - 880442  *  Bolton - 880218  *  Bulgin - 880765  
Childs - 880322  *  Cooke - 880256  *  Isaacs - 880098  

Murray - 880861  *  Raynor - 880581  *  Watson - 880298 

ANY PROBLEMS CONTACT TED CHILDS ON 01208 880322 

Contributions required:  
Plymouth  £30* 
 

Hayle   £30 
 

Falmouth  £30 
 

Truro   £24* 
 

Redruth  £24 
 

Newquay  £20 
 

St Austell  £20 
 

Bude   £20 
 

Bodmin  £14 
 

Wadebridge £10 

Please note:  
1. This car service is for residents of           

St Endellion Parish only 
2. You are requested to give a minimum     

of 48 hours notice when requesting  
transport 

3. The service is for appointments only (not 
for those visiting patients) 

4. It is for people who have no other     
transport 

5. The charges are for the round trip and not 

half journeys if you are to stay in hospital 
6. * Plus any car parking charges             

(in addition to contribution)  

Port Isaac School would like to extend its thanks and 
sheer admiration to  
Dave Danson-Hill  

for using his summer holiday to cycle all the way from 
Lands End to John O’Groats and – wait for 
it – BACK AGAIN, to raise money for our 

School and the Air Ambulance.  Please 
sponsor his efforts  generously. 

Some more answers from last 

year's British GCSE exams  
 
Geography  
 
Q: Name the four seasons.  

A: Salt, pepper, mustard and vinegar.  
 
Q. Explain one of the processes by 

which water can be made safe to 

drink.  

A: Flirtation makes water safe to 

drink because it removes large     

pollutants like grit, sand, dead sheep 

and canoeists.  
 
Q: How is dew formed?  

A: The sun shines down on the leaves 

and makes them perspire.  
 
Q: What causes the tides in the 

oceans?  

A: The tides are a fight between the 

Earth and the Moon.  All water tends 

to flow towards the moon, because 

there is no water on the moon, and 

nature abhors a vacuum.  I forget 

where the sun joins in this fight.  
 

Sociology  
 
Q: What guarantees may a mortgage 

company insist on?  

A: If you are buying a house, they 

will insist you are well endowed.  
 
Q: In a democratic society, how    

important are elections?  

A: Very important.  Sex can only  

happen when a male gets an election.  
 
Q: What are steroids?  

A: Things for keeping carpets still on 

the stairs.  
 

Biology  
 
Q: What happens to your body as you 

age?  

A: When you get old, so do your  

bowels and you get intercontinental.  
 
Q: What happens to a boy when he 

reaches puberty?  

A: He says goodbye to his boyhood 

and looks forward to his adultery.  
 
Q: Name a major disease associated 

with cigarettes?  

A: Premature death.  
 
Q: How can you delay milk turning 

sour?  

A. Keep it in the cow.  
 
Q: What is the most common form of 

birth control?  

A: Most people prevent contracep-

tion by wearing a condominium.  



 

July 1987 
Port Isaac School 

Sport Aid – Thanks to all children, 

parents and local sponsors who 

helped make the Fancy Dress 

1000m such a success.  Tom 

O’Connor came first with Kirsten 

Andrews in second place.  Over 

£300 was raised for Sport Aid.  

Tamsin Mitchell of BBC Radio  

Cornwall acted as ‘Starter’ for the 

race. 

 

St Endellion Church 

Many visitors and local people 

crowded into the Church Hall for a 

jumble sale that raised over £60 for 

Church funds. 

 

Mount Edgcumbe Hospice 

Many thanks to all concerned with 

the successful Bingo evening  

organised by Carol Richards.  The 

total raised during the evening was 

£136.50.  A further £28 from the 

Hospice Stall at the Mini-Market 

made a total of £164.50. 

 

RNLI 

Fundraising - £338.50 was raised 

by Giles Cooper, a milkman from St 

Teath, from his sponsored run in 

the London Marathon.  He visited 

the Boathouse to present a cheque 

to David Castle, Station Hon Sec, 

and was then taken out in the Life-

boat by crewmembers John Coshall, 

John McDonnell and Mike Daly. 

 

In the same day, children from 

Camelford Primary School pre-

sented £246 to the RNLI, the result 

of a sponsored ‘matchbox’  

competition.  The children were  

kitted out with waterproof clothing 

before being taken for a trip in the 

Lifeboat. 

 

A coffee morning at ‘Handsacre’, 

Trelights, raised £277.29. 

 

Shout – On July 10
th

, the Lifeboat 

was launched to assist a swimmer 

in difficulty at Port Gaverne.  A lady 

was rescued and the Lifeboat also 

picked up a man who had been 

swimming out to her assistance.  

Crewmembers were John Brown, 

Mark Provis and Mike Daly. 

 

Church Service – Well over 150 

people attended a service at St  

Peter’s Church in celebration of the 

twentieth  anniversary of the re-

establishment of the Port Isaac  

Lifeboat.  Mr Matthew Care, who led 

a delegation from the Gideon’s,  

presented inscribed bibles to the 

station and to each crewmember. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Fayre 

The Summer Fayre, held at the Old 

School Hotel, was a great success 

with the Friends of the School 

raising in excess of £300. 

 

St Endellion Church 

Ordination – The ordination to the 

Priesthood of Revd Judith Pollinger, 

Assistant Curate of the United  

Benefice of St Endellion, Port Isaac 

and St Kew, took place in St James’s 

Church, St Kew on July 1
st

.   

Ordaining Bishop was the Rt Revd 

Michael Ball, Bishop of Truro.  This 

historic event was almost certainly 

the first ordination of a Priest in St 

Kew Church.  The choir, specially 

formed for the evening, was  

directed by Janet Townsend. 

 

After the service, the parishes  

provided a magnificent supper in  

St Kew Primary School where the 

Revd Pollinger cut an Ordination 

Cake, made by Pam Richards.  The 

Rector then presented her with a 

beautiful engraved Communion Set 

and a cheque on behalf of himself, 

the Churchwardens and the  

congregations of the United  

Benefice.   

 

Cider & Pasty Evening – Over £400 

was raised for the Church at a  

successful evening held at the home 

of Roger & Pam Richards, Bodannon 

Farm, Trewetha. 

 

St Peter’s Church 

Garden Party – Some 50 people  

attended the party at Port Gaverne 

and helped raise £231.31. 

 

Mermaid Appeal 

Mrs Elaine Found expressed thanks 

to all who helped with a Jumble Sale 

at the Church Rooms.  £370 has so 

far been collected. 

 

Port Isaac Pottery 

Henry Symons, Chairman of the  

Parish Council, officially opened the 

new pottery in the former Methodist 

Chapel on Roscarrock Hill.   

 

July1996 

Brain cells come and brain cells 

go, but fat cells live forever! 

Answer to question on page 6 
 

I bet you said the bucket as it 

is larger than the spoon?  But 

wouldn’t any normal person just 

pull the plug? 

S 
ince the last edition of Trio the 

Local History Group has been 

involved in two events: 

 

The St Endellion Church  

Flower Festival 

There was a lovely display in the 

Church and, on the Saturday  

evening, there was an enjoyable 

concert in the Church with an organ 

recital by Angeline Seymour and 

items by a number of talented 

young musicians.  Just seemed a 

shame that it was on the same  

evening as the RNLI Ball. 

 

Camelford Rotary Funday 

We were also invited to take an  

exhibition of our photographs and 

artefacts to swell the numbers  

taking part in Camelford Rotary’s 

Fun Day at Delabole playing field on 

June 19
th

.  On Saturday, the day  

before, it was too hot to stand still, 

but on the Sunday the mist came in 

early and stayed all day.  I suppose 

the odds of Delabole having TWO 

days of fine weather consecutively 

must be huge!  As Chairman, I was 

delighted with the effort – and  

results – of our stalwart committee. 

 

Local History Group Publica-

tions 

We have now obtained reprints of 

our first book of photographs – A 

Glimpse of the Past - and we are 

hoping to produce our book of 

reminiscences of the 1930-1960 era 

in time for our exhibition on  

September 10
th

 & 11
th

 (would other 

organisations please note – the 

dates are listed in Trio’s  “What’s 

On”). 

George Steer 

PS Liz Rowe (see photo on front 

page) was a natural at Camel  

riding – an event that does not  

immediately come to mind when 

thinking of Delabole 

 

PPS From a purely nostalgic point of 

view, I though Richard Hore’s 

thrashing set (at the Delabole event) 

was brilliant.  It brought back 

memories of a long gone childhood, 

although I was happy not to have to 



 

F 
irstly, I will apologise if there 

are a few gladiatorial references 

in this report but, unfortunately, I 

dozed off while watching Spartacus 

on Saturday afternoon and I think I 

might have been sub-consciously 

brainwashed by ‘Bumface’ Douglas 

and his cohorts. 

 

The annual Ryder Cup event went 

back to its original teams this year 

with the Slipway, captained by Mark 

‘The Beach Bum’ Forbes, versus the 

Golden Lion, led by Mike ‘Maximus 

Glutomus’ Edkins.   

 

The Pairs Matchplay competition 

threw together some interesting 

matches with Mark and Matt ‘90º’ 

Jollye taking on ‘Maximus’ and the 

‘Colossus Adonis’ Penny.  The other 

pairings put together Tony ‘The  

Tiger’ Horswill and The Lard Man v 

‘Imelda’ Hawkins and PIGS virgin 

Dave ‘The Roo’ Lewis.  As you can 

tell from his nickname, Dave is from 

Australia and, unfortunately for Billy 

and Dave, they lost their opening 

match.  Hopefully, it won’t be the 

only time the Aussies lose this  

summer!  The other pairings 

pitched Chris ‘Mulberry’ Witherden 

and Jim ‘Ebay’ Dyer against Paul 

‘Beaver Boy’ Honey and Andrew 

‘Dyson’ Grills; Andy ‘The Pie  

Fingerer’ Cameron and Johnno ‘The 

Quiff’ Forbes took on Steve ‘The 

Parman’ Bunt and Joe ‘The Killer’ 

Edkins; Geoff ‘Soft Top’ Harris and 

‘Mr Potato Head’ entertained the 

Trowbridge posse of Alan Beard and 

Sheila Harris; and finally Kev ‘The 

Gondolier’ Punter and Simon ‘The 

Mantle’ Brecon played against Dan 

‘The Taliban Man’ Brewer and Mick 

‘The Slaphead’ Hasler. 

 

The results, after the mornings 

play, were one win to the Slipway 

and four wins to the Lion and one 

match halved.  So it was a bit like 

feeding the Christians to the Lions. 

 

The Lard Man 

Just one little mention about his liaison with the film company and  

Mr Monk comes out of the woodwork again!! 

 

 

 

P 
erhaps the best idea (in my opinion) that I’ve heard for a long time, was that a certain village had provided its 

members with whistles to blow if they saw anything suspicious or if (I assume) someone got into difficulties, 

such as a senior citizen who perhaps had a fall and could not get to a phone.  To my simple brain, this idea seemed 

cheap, sensible and possibly life saving.  Not all of us carry those nightmare mobile phones and, to a technology  

illiterate idiot like me, blowing a whistle seems a b____y good way of raising the alarm.  What a shame this idea was 

ridiculed by our new Neighbourhood Watch Committee – yes, yet another committee. 

 

Now, I happened to go to a Neighbourhood Watch committee meeting a month or so ago.  The evening was spent  

discussing the headed notepaper logo; how funds could be raised to pay for said headed notepaper - it was  

suggested that every adult householder pay £1; and whether to drink red or white wine.  Oh yes, I forgot, it was also 

discussed which members were to be ‘Street Co-ordinators’.  When I asked what a ‘Street Co-ordinator’ was supposed 

to do, I was told, “Nothing, just co-ordinate!”  When I asked what there was to co-ordinate, I was told that it meant 

waiting for telephone calls from the general public and then telephoning the local nick to pass on the message.  

When I asked why the general public could not phone the local nick direct, I was told that the police were far too busy 

to be inundated with calls from the “ignorant public”.  God, give me strength! 

 

Now, I am sure these good people are trying to do their best when they witter on about yet another ten road signs, 

window stickers and headed notepaper - as if this is going to stop a young lad throwing his beer can in someone’s 

garden or some other equally horrendous crime.  I tend to think we’ve lost the plot somewhere – a bit like an episode 

of ‘Doc Martin’ AND No, I still think the village would be better off without them but, if you can’t beat them, get  

everything you can out of the beggars and get a new paint job on your front door! 

 

Bob Monk 

PS No, I’m not starting any more Monk’s Mutterings.  

   Police Notice 
    

NO PARKING 
 

There is NO PARKING at all, 
day or night, in Fore Street,  

Back Hill, Trewetha Lane and 
Church Hill.  All these areas 

are clearly signed. 
 

Keep our roads clear for  
emergency vehicles including 

our lifeboat. 
 

Police and Traffic Wardens will 
be taking positive action  
at all times regardless of 

whether your are a resident,  
visitor, business or tradesman. 

 

You have been 
warned! 

 
Somewhere there will always be 

seagulls flying in the blue skies 

overhead; even when you are 

asleep in your bed 



 

Dear Trio 

I would like to thank everyone for all their hard work in organising the  

Trafalgar Ball, especially all the branch committees involved and my dear 

friends, Bob and Sandie Bulgin who work so hard for the Port Isaac branch of 

the RNLI.   

 

What a great night it was.  I will never forget the wonderful sight of 760  

people sipping champagne cocktails on the lawns in front of the beautiful 

Colquite house.  Gentlemen in naval uniform, Lady Emma Hamilton  

lookalikes, pirates, mermaids to name but a few.  Not forgetting the many 

glamorous ladies in ball gowns and the handsome men in black tie and  

dinner jackets.  The marquee was another spectacular sight. Flags, red,white 

and blue banners and the tables all named after a ship in Nelson's fleet, with 

lifebelts around the table markers made of fresh flowers, Fantastic!! 

 

Thank you all for an unforgettable night. 

Angela Walsh 

Windlesham, Surrey 

HAVE YOUR SAY! 

 

Letters to Trio should be sent to  The Editor,  3 Trewetha Lane,  

Port Isaac, Cornwall   PL29 3RN  Email:  deesam@btopenworld.com  
 

Writers must include their full name and address -  

anonymous letters will not be printed 

 
Would you like a locally produced, grass-fed 

lamb for your freezer? 
 

              Members of FABBL  
    (Farm Assured British Beef & Lamb) 

 
Contact Barry or Anne Collins on 01208 880755 

Dear Trio 

The beach is now level for everyone 

to enjoy.  Thank you’s to Steve 

Amy, Jay Travers and Al Shillabeer, 

PGFA (Port Gaverne Fishermen’s  

Association) members who donated 

their time, so money can go  

towards slipway repairs.   Also 

thanks to A Hawken for fuel. 

 

We wish C Bolton (PGFA Chairman) a 

steady recovery. 

Simon Roberts 

(PGFA Vice-Chairman) 

For sale 
 

A traditional slate and 

stone two-bedroom 

Cornish Cottage 

Set in the heart of the old 

village, yet in a very quiet 

location 
 

see  

www.housenetwork.co.uk 
 

or phone 07986 126215 
for further details  

Adorable black  

labrador puppies.  

Ideal family pets.   

All tests done. £250 

Call Colin Shep 

or Jules on 

07971 991400 

STEER 

 

STEER has obtained  

funding for two  

important jobs  

in the village 
 

Beach Cleaning 
as and when,  

throughout the summer 
 

Website  

co-ordinator 
we are looking for a  

competent person to  

input data and manage the 

Port Isaac website.   

Training will be available. 
 
If you are interested in 

either of the above paid 

positions, please contact 

David Raynor  

on 01208 880581 

You are faced with the task 

of emptying a bathtub, and 

are offered a teaspoon, a 

teacup and a bucket.  What 

would you do? 
Answer on page 13 

RNLI FUNDAY   

SUNDAY AUGUST 21
st

  

 

LIMITED NUMBER OF STALLS 

AVAILABLE FOR HIRE  

(subject to tide, obviously!!) 

£10 each  
 

We are also interested in  

hearing from anyone who 

would like to perform some 

music during the afternoon.   

Preferably accoustic. 

 

Please contact Annie on 01208 

880386, Bob on 01208 880765 

or Barbara on 01208 880625 



 

T 
he lovely Roscarrock continues 

to bring us better results.  

Sunday 29
th

 May saw the men’s 

teams away on a busy weekend.  

Unfortunately, due to other  

Commitments, the women couldn’t 

make it to Weymouth for the Vets 

Championships, but our men came 

in at a blistering 3rd place.  They 

cleared the rest of the field by  

another six lengths and had the row 

of their life!  After celebrating in 

style that night, the boys then had 

to get their skates on the make it to 

Cattewater for the following days 

racing.  Here too they had a damn 

fine result, coming second in a 

hotly contested battle with Caradon 

(the cream of the gig world). 

Apparently the Caradon coxswain 

closely examined Roscarrock  

afterwards to see where the engine 

was secreted! 

 

But it doesn’t always go our way. 

This weekend we had a couple of 

disappointing results at Daymer Bay 

where Rock were holding their Gig 

Day.  What weather, it was blistering 

on the beach, and not that much 

cooler on the water despite quite a 

stiff breeze.  In the Vets, the first 

race of the day, our men’s crew had 

a terrible start, messy on the start line, which always panics you a bit and 

makes it hard to find your stroke.  There was an almighty clash of paddles 

and gigs on the first mark, which meant they had to go wide, from there they 

never really got into race and ended up midfield in a dissatisfying tenth 

place.  The ladies B team had a cracking race to follow, taking with them a 

recent novice, Michelle, in her first race.  But for some unspecified reason 

and no fault that they could detect, they were disqualified along with three 

other gigs.  Disappointing when you have rowed your guts out!  The Men’s B 

faired a bit better, again with two novices, Tom n’ Jerry (OK it’s Jeremy really, 

but it’s irresistible isn’t it?), finishing a respectable eighth in a field of 16.  

Women’s A next, my first race in Roscarrock, and not one I’d wish to repeat!  

I should have insisted on a B selection, not having rowed enough this  

season, rather than disgrace myself on home territory!  ‘Nuff said!  But we 

had a fair old battle nonetheless which, on reflection, I enjoyed!   We  

managed an overall eleventh place on the board, which again is midfield so 

we were quite pleased in all. 

 

Roscarrock really has given us the competitive edge we have been hunting 

for so long.  But an advantage we are not going to hold alone for long.   

Peter Williams has won the bidding process to build a gig for the budding  

Boscastle Club, so next season the competition will be even keener!  

 

Give me on a call on 01208 880834 if you fancy a row!  There is always 

plenty of room in the boat! 

 

Nicola 

M 
ore filming in the village, but 

this time the Fishermen’s 

Friends (and Port Isaac!) are making 

a TV programme for the Lonely 

Planet Guide, to be screened, at a 

later date, worldwide on Sky and 

Cable channels.  And what TV  

programme about Port Isaac would 

be complete without Janet and Joan 

and friends baking a giant pasty?    

 

The programme’s production team 

are keen to have as many locals  

present as possible so why not join 

the Fishermen’s Friends on the Platt 

on Saturday July 2
nd

 from 6.00pm 

(ish) onwards and listen to them 

sing.   

 

For the two days before this filming, 

the Fishermen’s Friends will be in  

Portsmouth for the Trafalgar  

celebrations and thus will not do 

their normal Friday night stint on 

the Platt on July 1
st

. 

T 
he Archdeacon of Cornwall, the 

Venerable Rodney Whiteman, 

recently highlighted a situation 

which many of you who are in-

volved in  

voluntary organisations may have had to contend with. Nowadays, more 

than ever before, we are faced with so much legislation that it becomes 

almost impossible to find people willing to take office in our organisa-

tions.  

 

Legislation on such  matters as  health and safety, disability discrimination, 

child protection, and the charity laws governing finance are all having an  

impact on our organisations, particularly on churches and the way we  

manage church life in our community.  It is easy at times to become bogged 

down by the work and responsibilities of office. We are most fortunate in our 

church community to have people still willing to take responsibility.  But it 

must be said that they are being more and more challenged. 

 

The biggest challenge has been with us for some time and must be faced 

now.  Several years ago the church council of St Peters looked into the future 

of the church rooms.  The recent survey by the STEER group highlighted  

possible future development.  

 

A new plan is in the hands of the church lawyers at this moment, drawing up 

plans to create or find a group who will be willing to take a lease on the 

building for a period of 30 years or so.  They could then obtain grants to 

bring the building in line with current legislation for health and safety,  

disabled access and so on and then administer and oversee its use.  I would 

be happy to talk to anyone who might be interested in carrying these ideas 

forward.   

 



 

Division One 
      TEAM MANAGER 

1 BADA BING! Paul Honey 919pts 

2 MAYBEES Tom Bishop 900pts 

3 TOM’S TEAM Tom Lobb 881pts 

4 GO ON BE A PIG Chris Lanyon 870pts 

5 D’OH! Jamie Hewett 850pts 

6 ANCHORAGE James Durston 806pts 

7 CENTRAL SPORTS Melwyn Roskilly 801pts 

8 WHATEVER Karen Grills 787pts 

9 THE NEARLY’S Joyce & Don Hambly 773pts 

10 NICE ONE BRUV Charlie Guard 732pts 

11 BOY RACERS Ben Skinner 729pts 

12 MOTS FLYERS Tom Cleave 728pts 

13 SHOW ME THE MONEY Kevin Grills 715pts 

14 SPARKS UTD Steve & Julie Hewett 644pts 
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Division Two 
      TEAM MANAGER 

1 COME ON LAMPARD Rachel Grills 931pts 

2 SB MILAN Scott Bennett 896pts 

3 DREAM TEAM 2 Andrew Grills 895pts 

4 HARTLAND ROAD ALLSTARS Bryan Nicholls 892pts 

5 BOB’S BABES Bob Irons 887pts 

6 NO WAY JOSÉ Mark Pattenden 849pts 

7 NO NAME YET? Gary Mac 814pts 

8 EMMA’S NIP NIPS Kevin Honey 813pts 

9 FALLDOWNERS Bill Bissett 771pts 

10 SOME’IN LIKE THAT Phill Kent 766pts 

11 PROMOTION CHASERS James McDonnell 719pts 

12 THE TROWELS Des Pooley 670pts 

13 MOONRAKERS Colin Durston 658pts 

14 MUDGUTS MARAUDERS Ann Cleave 644pts 

15 LOOK WHO’S BOTTOM Michael Hewett 621pts 

16 BEVY’S BOYS Bev  Bennett 547pts 
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Division Three 
      TEAM MANAGER 

1 NEVER ON TOP Jon  Poupard 901pts 

2 TOMAS GOES TO FOOTY Andy Penny 850pts 

3 TREACLE’S TARTS Sara Hymas 839pts 

4 JUMPERS FOR GOALPOSTS Steve Norton 834pts 

5 THE YOUNG GUNS Daniel Grills 827pts 

6 THE THREE LITTLE PIGS A, E & D Lanyon 815pts 

7 AMERICAN REVOLUTIONARIES Jamie Dickerson 788pts 

8 DANNY BOY’S BLUES Daniel Pooley 784pts 

9 WHATSS UP Neil Pooley 779pts 

10 TIDDY KIDDY UTD Jenni Tiddy 768pts 

11 FLY NAVY Les Honey 752pts 

12 GREAT EXPECTATIONS 2 Jill McDonnell 735pts 

13 RICKARDS RAIDERS Adrian Rickard 715pts 

14 HAYNSTERS HELLRAISERS Rob Haynes 699pts 

15 SLATE CITY Leigh Oulton  695pts 

16 SHROPSHIRE SHOOTERS Daniel Durston 684pts 

17 I’VE BEEN THINKING Margaret Honey 636pts 

18 JENNI Z Jean Herring 626pts 

19 NIGHTMARE TEAM Sheila Baker 614pts 

20 DREAM ON Martyn Dingle 603pts 

21 NEW HOME FC John McDonnell 543pts 

22 LAST CHANCERS Rod Baker 540pts 
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T 
he following report is not 

based on approved minutes 

signed by the Parish Council. 

 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 

County Councillor Mr Jeremy Rowe 

thanked the Parish Council for  

inviting him to the meeting.  He 

paid tribute to Mrs Helen Richards 

saying she was a great loss to the 

Council.  He said that Mr Colin 

Brewer and himself now had nine 

Parishes to cover.  He reported that 

the first County Council business 

which took place last week was a 

discussion on waste management.  

He indicated that he would attend 

as many Parish Council meetings as 

possible and was asked to chase up 

the traffic control at Church Hill 

which we hope will be up and  

running for the summer season.   

Mr Rowe’s telephone number will 

now go on all Parish Council Notice 

Boards and he is happy to be  

contacted. 

 

CHURCH ROOMS 

It was agreed that the Parish  

Council make a donation of £60 to 

the Church Rooms and also that the 

Council donate £150 for Memorial 

grass cutting for 2004/05 and 

2005/06.  

 

TRAFFIC CALMING ENTERING 

PORT ISAAC 

It was proposed that the Parish 

Council write to Cornwall County 

Highways and request an urgent 

meeting to discuss traffic calming 

and pedestrian safety between  

Trewetha and Port Isaac. 

 

NEXT MEETING 

This has been arranged for Monday, 

11
th

 July, in Port Isaac Primary 

School, at 7.30 p.m. 

Robin Elgar, Parish Councillor 

 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS AND 

NOTICES 

 

Application 2005/01042 -  Listed 

Building Consent for the installation 

of information panel within powder 

blue coated aluminium frame with 

Perspex front on exterior wall of 

toilets. Listed Building. Delegation 

Possible.  St Endellion Parish  

Council, Public Toilets, Roscarrock 

Hill, Port Isaac.  The Parish Council 

declared an interest and is unable 

to comment on this application. 

 

Application 2005/00955 - Erection 

of new four bed dwelling with  

annexed accommodation.  Full  

Planning. Delegation Possible. Mr & 

Mrs S Bushby and R Bushby, 40 New 

Road, Port Isaac.  The Parish  

Council has no observation on the 

main structure, however is against the Annexe as it makes the site into 

two dwellings which is overdevelopment of the site.  The Annexe is  

currently and has always been a workshop; therefore change of use 

needs to be applied for.  This building also overlooks adjacent  

properties.  

   

Application 2005/01003 - Erection of single storey extension to form main 

entrance to existing dwelling and link corridor as access to existing store, 

insertion of 3 no garage doors and replacement of two gable ends on store 

with barn hips.  Full Planning. Delegation Possible. Mr K Richards, Bodannon 

Bungalow, Port Isaac.  The Parish Council is in support of this application. 

 

Application 2005/01100 - Erection of extension to provide new main stair-

case to first floor level. Full Planning. Delegation Possible.   Mr G Christie, 

Pennti-Ros, Trefreock, Port Isaac. The Parish Council is in support of this 

application. 

 

Application 2005/01060 -   Listed building consent for the erection of 

raised wooden terrace.  Listed Building.  Delegation Possible.  Ms L Houston, 

Old School Hotel, Port Isaac.  Objection letters were received from Saul Sufi & 

Jean French, and Mrs M Hill.  The Parish Council is not in support of this 

application for the following reasons;    

1. The Old School Hotel is an important listed building occupying a most 

prominent position within the harbour area. 

2.  The materials used are unsympathetic to the character of this listed  

building. 

3. It is noted in the Port Isaac Design Guidelines issued by NCDC that      

 balconies are not suitable additions within the Conservation Area. as 

they result in loss of privacy to neighbouring properties and are an alien fea-

ture on most buildings.  This would appear to apply to this proposed               

development. 

4. The development will have a significant impact on neighbouring      

properties with respect to overlooking and noise.   

5. It is noted that several light fittings are in the process of being installed.  

This will have a detrimental effect on neighbouring properties and the  

      harbour area generally because of the increase light pollution. 

6. It was also noted that a metal flue has recently been installed adjacent to       

the new terrace, and boxed in with wooden sheeting, which would need 

a separate planning application. 

It was also felt that a site meeting was needed. 

 

Application 2005/01059 - Retention of raised wooden terrace previously 

erected without consent.  Full Planning.  Delegation Possible.  Ms L Houston, 

Old School Hotel, Port Isaac. The Parish Council is not in support of this 

application, see above. 

 

Application 2005/01082 -  Erection of a three bed house and garage.  Full 

Planning. Delegation Possible.  Mr J Graney, Land adjacent,  Merrywood,  

Trelights.  The Parish Council is not in support of this application as it is 

overdevelopment of the site and of unsuitable design for the area. 

 

Approvals & Refusals  

 

Application 2005/00630 - Erection of restaurant and associated car parking.  

The Castle Rock Hotel, Port Isaac. Arrow Developments. North Cornwall  

District Council REFUSED this application for the following reasons; 

1)  The restaurant proposed is not considered to fall within the definition of 

a community facility and therefore its location outside of the Development 

Boundary for Port Isaac without any overriding justification would be        

contrary to Policy SAF11 of the  District Local Plan – April 1999. 

2)  The restaurant proposed, including its extensive glazed design together 

with the associated parking and access arrangements and ancillary use, 

would result in a significant increase in the built form and commercial  

activity outside of the established Development Boundary of Port Isaac.  The 

existing site forms an important open area adjacent to the coastal path and 

its development in the manner proposed would have a negative impact on 

the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty and as such would be contrary to 

(Continued on page 15) 



 

How to subscribe to Trio 
 

 

I 
f you don’t live here or if you do and just want to be sure that you get 

your copy of Trio each month, why not take out a year’s subscription.   

In fact, wouldn’t this make a really good present for that person in your life 

who loves Port Isaac?  It’s a bargain!  £12.75 ensures you get Trio for a 

whole year. Make your cheque out to ‘Trio’ and send it to  

Calenia, 3 Trewetha Lane, Port Isaac, Cornwall PL29 3RN.  Job done! 

Policy 2 of the County Structure Plan – October 2004 and Policy ENV1 of the 

District Local Plan – April 1999. 

 

Application 2005/00722 - Demolition of extension side addition and    

erection of new extension and demolition of several rear breeze block timber 

sheds/greenhouses and erection of combined shed/studio.  Mr M Elliot,  

England’s Piece, St Endellion. North Cornwall District Council REFUSED this 

application for the following reasons; 

1)   The proposed extension would, if permitted, have a detrimental effect on 

the adjoining residential property by reason of its  massing and proximity to 

the site boundary and as such would be contrary to Policy 2 of the Cornwall 

Structure Plan –September 2004, Policies, DVS1 and DVS3 of the District   

Local Plan – April 1999 and the adopted Supplementary Planning Guidance 

contained in the North Cornwall Design Guide – October 1997. 

2) The proposed development, if permitted, on account of its siting and  

design would not respect the scale, character and appearance of the         

immediate surroundings and the wider environment.  It would therefore be 

contrary to Policies ENV1 and DVS1 of the District Local Plan – April 1999, 

Policy 2 of the Cornwall Structure Plan – September 2004 and the adopted 

Supplementary Planning Guidance contained in the North Cornwall Design 

Guide – October 1997. 

 

Application 2005/00684 - Installation of new flue from extract fan in 

ground floor kitchen.  Mr J Bishop, The Mote, Fore Street, Port Isaac.  This 

application has been withdrawn. 

 

Application 2005/00685 - Listed Building Consent for the Installation of 

new flue from extract fan in ground floor kitchen.  Mr J Bishop, The Mote, 

Fore Street, Port Isaac.  This application has been withdrawn. 

(Continued from page 14) 

Chairman – Mr D Phelps 

Trewetha Cottages 

Trewetha  

Port Isaac  PL29 3RU 

01208 880212 

 

Vice Chairman - Mr M Lee 

Gullrock 

Port Gaverne 

Port Isaac  PL29 2SQ 

01208 880106 

 

Mrs B Bell 

24A New Road 

Port Isaac  PL29 3SB 

01208 880108 

 

Mr R Elgar 

Badgers Cottage 

Trelights 

Port Isaac  PL29 3TH 

01208 880353 

 

Mr R Harris 

Tolraggott Farm 

St Endellion 

Port Isaac  PL29 3TP 

01208 880927 

Mr R Manders 

Garrick 

Trewetha Lane 

Port Isaac  PL29 3RW 

01208 880022 

 

Mr R Penna 

9 Dolphin Street 

Port Isaac  PL29 2RJ   

01208 880292 

 

Mrs J Tiddy 

1 Hillson Close 

Port Isaac  PL29 3TR  

07817672504 

 

Mrs J Townsend 

The Sibbys 

4 Rose Hill 

Port Isaac  PL29 3RL 

01208 880505 

 

Mrs J Yates 

Kelmscot 

Trelights 

Port Isaac   

PL29 3TH 

01208 880445 

County Councillors 

Mr C Brewer  

Pencarrow Mill Cottage 

Sladesbridge 

Wadebridge   PL27 6JF 

 

Mr J Rowe 

Carhart Farm 

St Breock 

Wadebridge   PL27 7HZ 

01208 814350 

0779 3846813 

 

District/Parish Councillor 

Mr  W Dawe 

Pennant Farm 

St Endellion 

Port Isaac  PL29 3TP 

01208 880253 

 

Clerk 

Miss Elizabeth Harris 

Tolraggott Farm 

St Endellion  

Port Isaac  PL29 3TP 

01208 880927 

07919 182195 

June 2005 

C 
arnival Day is almost here and 

if you are still undecided what 

to wear, you might well find some-

thing in the shop or even some 

material to make up something. 

There are all sorts of items on the 

rails and shelves so why not have a 

look, you never know what you 

might find! 

 

It is hoped to have a Tombola stall 

for the Shop on Carnival Day and 

prizes are now being sorted out, so 

come and see us and have a go. 

 

Takings in the shop during May  

totalled £314.05 - thanks to all our 

customers  for their support. 

 

Opening hours are on the door and 

are subject to the availability of  

volunteers. 

Don’t argue with an idiot -  

people watching may not be able 

to tell the difference! 



 

H 
ow wonderful it is to have a 

spell of warm weather.   

Unfortunately, by the time you read 

this we could be back to wind and 

rain!  However, let us hope that we 

have a lovely summer and that the 

weather doesn’t change once the 

youngsters are on holiday.  Please 

remember that if you go out, to  

ensure that all doors and windows 

are securely locked.  It takes only a 

few minutes for an opportunist thief 

to enter your premises and remove 

your valuable possessions.  Ground 

floor windows are a problem at 

night.  We are lucky to live in area 

where we have few crimes. 

 

In the past month, a couple of  

incidents have been reported by the 

area co-ordinators and then passed 

on to the appropriate authorities.  

Last month it was mentioned about 

bogus callers and a concerned  

villager reported some people  

collecting for charity.  Normally, 

charities try to ask local people to 

carry out door-to-door collections 

and everyone then knows these  

volunteers.  Please be careful and 

do not feel intimidated by anyone 

asking for money at the door.  Just 

say ‘no’.  It is a simple matter to 

report it to your local co-ordinator 

and a check can be carried out to 

ensure that they are genuine charity 

workers. 

 

We are now seeing a lot of visitors 

in the village and it is hoped that 

they park in designated areas and 

are considerate to the people who 

live and work in the village.  We had 

an incident regarding a green van 

where the owner was living in the 

van.  This was reported and dealt 

with by the proper authorities. 

 

Many of the holiday cottages are 

now occupied.  Many visitors who 

stay in the bottom of the village are 

unaware of what to do with their 

rubbish.  It would be helpful if you 

have a holiday cottage near you, to 

ask the visitors to put the rubbish 

out by 8o’clock in the morning, or 

to otherwise keep it indoors until 

the next day.  It would also be  

helpful if second homeowners could 

provide some sort of bin to hold the 

rubbish until it can be collected.  

Many owners have put notices 

about rubbish collection in their 

cottages to inform visitors of the 

problems and the arrangements for 

that particular property. 

T 
hese are rife at present and it 

should be of no surprise the 

lengths people will go to get your 

money out of you.  They are  

becoming very sophisticated and we 

need to keep one step ahead of 

them all the time.  The general rule 

of thumb is, never give your  

personal or bank details to anyone, 

unless you are certain that it is a 

genuine enquiry.  Most reputable 

companies will never ask you to  

divulge your details via email and 

security steps are in place should 

this be necessary over the phone.  

Remember, there is no such thing 

as a free holiday or vast sums of 

money for your bank account, so we 

must all take care that our hard-

earned money remains in our bank 

accounts and not in the hands of 

criminals.  These scams have  

already cost many victims dearly 

and we need to ensure that no more 

fall prey to this despicable practice. 

 

We are still short of co-ordinators 

for some areas and if you would like 

to contribute to the scheme and  

receive a pack, please contact me 

on 01208 880969. 

 

Pat Pearson 

Devon & Cornwall 

Community Watch 

 Port Isaac & District 

P 
endragon House has been developed by Chris Boswell-Munday.  Having 

trained as a nurse and then working in both the NHS and private sector 

as a hospital manager, she developed her skills in management and  

marketing.  She always had an interest in Complementary Therapy, which led 

her to train as an Aromatherapist. When she discovered Pendragon House, 

she was able to achieve her long-term ambition of opening a Complementary 

Therapy Centre.  Pendragon House aims to offer a range of treatments in a 

peaceful and tranquil setting.  After treatment, you are welcome to stay as 

long as you like in our relaxation room overlooking the sea. 

 

Our professional service includes fully qualified practitioners and therapists 

who are all registered with the appropriate regulatory and professional  

bodies.  The ranges of complementary services are vast so we have concen-

trated on the treatments that are most widely used. The therapies currently 

available are Aromatherapy, Acupuncture, Colour Therapy, Counselling,  

Reflexology, Reiki, Healing, Osteopathy and Indian Head Massage.  In the  

future we plan to expand our treatment range to include Hot Stone Massage, 

Lymphatic Drainage and Homeopathy.   

 

And finally for those of you who like a little retail therapy, you will also have 

the opportunity to purchase related products and gifts in our small shop.  

The perfect way to end your day! 

 

Please come and join us for our Open Days on Saturday 2
nd

 and Sunday 3
rd

 

July 2005 from 10am–6pm where you will be able to chat to our therapists, 

enjoy light refreshments and demonstrations of treatments that will be  

available. Tel 01208 880715 for further information … so if you have never 

had a treatment now is your chance to try! 

If you give everyone a piece of your mind, 

you have no peace of mind. 

H erbs are a good deterrent 

for pests (the insect  

variety, not human).  Ants and 

flies particularly dislike 

mint so a bunch of mint 

in a jar of water  

indoors will help keep 

flies away.  A pot of 

mint next to doors and 

windows will have the 

same effect on ants. 
 



 

 
shops, services 

& businesses 

 

restaurants 

& hotels 

 

 

The Peapod 

Home-baked Cornish Fayre 
 

OPEN DAILY 

Dairy, Deli,  

Daily Papers 
plus fresh local meat 

and vegetables 
Tel:  01208 880223 

  
DENNIS KNIGHT 

WHOLESALE & RETAIL FISH MERCHANT 
 FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC 

Proprietor:  J T Collins 
 

 FRESH FISH DAILY - OPEN SIX DAYS A WEEK  
Tel/Fax/Answerphone:  01208 880498  

Mobile: 07969 555182 

Plumbing & Domestic 
Heating Engineers 

Domestic & Industrial Maintenance 

 
22 Hartland Road 

Port Isaac, Cornwall  PL29 3RP 

TELEPHONE:  01208 880371 

 
CONSTRUCTION • RENOVATION • 

MAINTENANCE 

EXTENSIONS • BRICK PAVING • 

PATIOS 

A J PENNY 

BUILDING CONTRACTOR  
TEL: 01208 880985 

MOBILE: 07968 592725 
 

K Honey 
Building and Renovation  

Contractors 

Three Gates Meadow 
New Road 
Port Isaac  
Cornwall PL29 3SD 

Tel:   
01208 880609 

Mobile: 
07971 479309 

Sam Lorimer Interior Wood-

works 

Hand made Furniture and Kitchens 
Purpose made Joinery 

A bespoke service creating something individual to 
treasure and enjoy 

 

 

Open  
every day 

Dinner from 6.00pm  
 Sunday Roasts - 

£5.95 - from 12noon 
BOOKING ADVISABLE 

Takeaway  
freshly cooked Fish & 
Chips and Homemade 
Pizza always available 

 

 01208 
880670  

   
CENTRAL GARAGE 

New Road, Port Isaac 
 

MOT TESTING 

CRYPTON TUNING 

TYRE SUPPLIER 

BOTTLED GAS 

telephone Ross: 

 01208 880334 



 

local information  
 

Doctor’s Surgery - 01208 880222 

Repeat Prescriptions - 880242 
 

NHS Direct Helpline - 0845 4647 
 

Royal Cornwall Hospital (Treliske 

& City), Truro - 01872 250000 
 

East Cornwall Hospital (Bodmin) - 

01208 251555 
 

Bus Service - Western Greyhound 

01637 871871 
 

Police (non emergency calls) - 

08705 777444 

PC Malcolm Taylor - 07970 015864 
 

Parish Council Clerk - Elizabeth 

Harris - 01208 880927 

 

 

 
 

Varied and exciting menus,  
using the best local meat,  

fish and produce 
 

Teas, coffee, croissants,  
home made cakes and  

bar drinks served all day 
 

Wedding receptions and all special 
occasions catered for in a beautiful 

setting with fantastic views 

 

For all bookings and enquiries 
please phone 01208 880090   

                     
              “taste it and sea!” 

DIRTY OVEN! 

DOMESTIC OVEN CLEANING 

 Removes Grease, Fat and Burnt

-on Carbon deposits 

 We also clean Agas/Ranges, 

Hobs, Extractors (replacing old 
filters), Microwaves & BBQs 

 Degrease Kitchen Units &  
Worktops 

 Fully trained, professional 
technicians 

 Caustic-free Cleaning     
Products used 

 
£5 off promotion with this advert 

 
Phone 01637 873005 
Mobile 07775 664770 

 

Natural     Harmony 

A WAY TO BETTER HEALTH 

REFLEXOLOGY & AROMATHERAPY 

Sandra Horsewill RAW DIP ITEC 

SPINDRIFT NATURAL HEALTH CLINIC 
Sprindrift, Trewetha Lane  Port Isaac Cornwall  PL29 3RW 

Tel:  01208 880620   Mobile: 07817 962334 

Roy Speakman  
A.B.I.C.C. 

BUILDING CONTRACTOR 
 

Specialist Carpentry 
Period Reconstruction 

Kitchen/Bathroom installations 
All roof work undertaken 

Tel: 01208 880477 

 

Paul Honey 
PAINTER & DECORATOR 

 

Inc … interior & exterior  

maintenance, wall & 

floor tiling, artexing, 

coving &  wallpapering 
 

01208 881122 



 

 

Enjoy stunning panoramic 
views 

 
Come for breakfast, lunch, 

evening meal  
or a light snack  

available from 9.30am (all day)  
Local traditional food and 

homemade specials  
Eat in or takeaway 

 
Alternatively try one of our 

curry nights 

4 The Terrace, Port Isaac                Tel: 01208 880305    

www.crowsnestweb.co.uk 

Rubbish - Friday is dustbin 

day.  Put your bins out  

before 7.00am and  

REMEMBER - OUR  

SEAGULLS LOVE RIPPING 

OPEN BLACK BAGS so 

please put your rubbish  

inside a gull proof container! 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
We supply the 
Cream Teas, Cakes, Tea, 
Coffee and Drinks … 
You supply the company!! 
 
We look forward to seeing you 
 
Maggie & Gary 
Victoria House 
Fore Street, Port Isaac 

 
GARDEN OF EDEN  
LANDSCAPE SERVICES 

 
Ornamental walling  ◊ Patios 

Crazy paving ◊ Flag Stones ◊ Turfing  
Fencing ◊ Hedging ◊ Rockeries  

Water features 
 

For a free quotation phone Jim Dyer on 
01208 880476 or 07970 919389 (mobile) 

Estate Agents 

Property Sales, Surveyors & Valuers 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Character Cornish cottages available 

for self catering holidays with  full 

service management 
 

11 New Road, Port Isaac 

Tel:  01208 880302, Fax: 880144 

 

 

Who looks after your home? 
 

Do you need someone  
reliable?  

If you would like to talk to me and/ 
or receive details please contact 

Annie Price 
Tel/Fax:  01208 880410/880386 

Mobile: 07831 105379 



 

ROMAN BLINDS 

& CURTAINS 
by NICOLA VICKERY 

INTERIORS 
 

Most soft furnishing undertaken 

Stylish solutions for difficult windows! 

Free quotations - 01208 880834 

Kim Lanyon 
 

Your local  

AVON rep 
 

Call her on 01208 880924 
for more information or to  

receive a monthly catalogue 

 

Private Hire 
 

Local and Long Distance 
including airports, nightclubs etc 

 
24 hour service for advance  

bookings 
 

Up to 6 passengers 
 

Friendly and efficient service 
 

Competitive rates 
 

Call now 
01208 881111  

from 8.00am—6.00pm 

07854 784510 
from 8.00am—10.00pm 

LARGE HOLIDAY 
HOME  

in old village 
 

sleeps 10 
log fire, gardens    

for details call 01942 610603 

or email: dave@alternativesteel 

THE MILL, PORT ISAAC  
2 LUXURY CONVERTED 

HOLIDAY BARNS 
 

No worries about Parking 
Two & Three Bedrooms 
Fully Heated  * Garden 

Pets welcome  * Quiet Location 
Five minute walk  

to shops and pubs 
 

From £250 per week in low season 
 

Apply Bertie Watson 

Tel & Fax 01208 880298 
M 07889 682263 

Email: bertiewatson@tiscali.co.uk 

 

 

 

Westaway is located just one mile 
south west of Port Isaac.  A friendly 

welcome is guaranteed and the  
accommodation is both comfortable 

and to a high standard. 
Stunning panoramic sea views  

incorporating both  
Trevose Head and Port Quin. 

 
       Open all Year 

 
Please contact Jocelyn or David 

01208 881156 
Email: westawaywest@btinternet.com 

www.westawaycornwall.co.uk 

 

Annie Price 

Photography 
 

Family occasions, children, 

engagements, weddings, pets and all 

other forms of wildlife! 

Over thirty years experience  
01208 880386 (tel&fax) or 

07831 105379 (mobile) 

T.F. GRILLS 
 

Builder and Carpenter 
also 

Painting and Decorating 
 

Free Estimates 
 

Telephone: 01208 880094 

 

 

 ESTATE AGENTS 

 INSURANCE 

 SURVEYING & ARCHITECTURAL   
DRAWING 

 HOLIDAY PROPERTY LETTING 

 PERMANENT TENANCY LETTING 
 FINANCIAL SERVICES 
 MORTGAGE AND INVESTMENT 
 STROUD & SWINDON BUILDING          

SOCIETY 

LOOKING FOR A 

BABYSITTER? 
I am a very kind, caring and 

trustworthy person with  

NVQ3 Qualification,  

9½ years experience,  

with First Aid Certificate 

Lora Hart - 01840 211576 

Every month over 600  
copies of Trio  are bought  
either by locals, second 
homeowners, visitors or  

people who just love  
Port Isaac.    

Why not advertise your  
business in the Trio   

Directory?   
Prices start at £2.10 for a  
single block and go up in 

blocks of £2.10.  
To find out more call  

01208 880905/880862,  
deesam@ btopenworld.com 

8 PARK PENNKARN 
ROCKHEAD, DELABOLE 
N CORNWALLPL33 9HA 

 

Telephone 01840 213684 
Mobile 07976 534458 

 

L. OULTON 
Carpenter and Joiner 

 
‘HIGHER MOON’ 

Tintagel Terrace, Port Isaac 
 

Modern Holiday 

House 
3 Bedrooms,  

2 Bathrooms 

Sea views, garden 

Parking for 3 cars 

Tel:  01208 880755 
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GUITAR TUITION  
Guitar tuition by experienced 

teacher - member of the  

Registry of Guitar Tutors 
 

registryofguitartutors.com  
Pupils of all ages taken  

Contact:  Ian Fenton 

32 Tintagel Terrace, Port Isaac 

telephone: 01208 880343 

John Brown & Sons 
 

  Reach & Wash 

01208 880707 

 
 

Ian C Fuller 
Property Maintenance 

Telephone: 01208 880069 
Mobile:       0777 9523108 

‘YOUR HOME IS YOUR CASTLE’ 

CARPENTER & DECORATOR 

KEVIN GRILLS 
 

CERAMIC & FLOOR TILING 

01208 880093 

The MoteThe MoteThe Mote   
ON THE QUAY, PORT ISAAC 

 

Now open for the season, welcoming customers old and new 
 

Cappuccino, Latte, Morning Coffee, Cakes & Pastries 
 

Lunches - extensive hot and cold menu 
Daily Specials - Salads and Baguettes, Thai Fish Soup,  

Mussels and much more 
 

Evenings - Contemporary English and Oriental Cuisine 
Fresh Seafood Dishes, Crispy Peking Duck, Thai Curries, 

Singapore Noodles - Full Bar on Licence 
 

CLOSED MONDAYS (except Bank Holidays) 
 

Bookings or enquiries please ring 01208 880226 

 

Open days 
July 2nd & 3rd 

from 10.00am - 6.00pm 
 

Why not pop in to say hello or talk to our  
therapists and find out more about us 

 

DEMONSTRATIONS AVAILABLE 
1pm, 2pm, 3pm, 4pm & 5pm 

 
Pendragon House offers a range of complementary            

therapies, a place to relax and an opportunity to                        
purchase related products and gifts 

 

01208 880715  
enquiries@pendragontherapy.co.uk 

New Road, Port Isaac, Cornwall PL29 3SB 

DIANA MABERLY 
MBRCP BACP TPP HNFSH PCATA 

 

PROFESSIONAL 
COUNSELLOR 

for Bereavement, Crisis, Abuse, 
Stress, Loss of a Pet, Work or 
School Problems, Chronic or  
Terminal Illness in the Family,  

Anxiety, Low Self-Esteem 
also 

HEALING with LIGHT THERAPY  
Pendragon House, Port Isaac 

for Consultations from July  2nd    

01208 880715 or 880196 



 

CLIFFSIDE GALLERY 

PAINTINGS, CARDS AND ORIGINAL IDEAS 

by KATIE CHILDS  - OPEN EVERY DAY 

2 THE TERRACE  PORT ISAAC-Tel: 01208  880988 

www.cliffsidegallery.com 

 
R.A. HANCOCK 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 

Hartland Road • Port Isaac 

Telephone:  01208 880328 

AGRICULTURAL & DOMESTIC WORK 

SALES & SERVICE 

SLIMLINE RADIATORS 

DIMPLEX & CREDA 

COMPLETE SHOWER INSTALLATIONS 

WESTERN SUPPLY COMPANY 
Builders Merchant & Decorator Centre for Trade & DIY 

 
Come and see our wide range of products including: 

 
An Extensive Range of Decorative Slabs & Decking ■ Fencing  Panels  

Plasterboard ■  Plywood ■  Cement ■  Planed Timber & Mouldings 
Graded Sawn Timber ■ Treated Timber ■ Concrete Blocks ■ Sand 

Chippings ■ Insulation Products ■  Plumbing Fittings  

Electrical Fittings & Cable ■ Screws ■ Fixings ■  Hardware 
New and Secondhand Goods etc 

… and a paint mixing machine that can mix thousands of colours 
 

COME AND HAVE A LOOK! 
  

Atlantic Road, Delabole (01840) 212580 
Open 7 days (Sat & Sun morning only) - Ample Parking - Deliveries arranged 

 

  

 

 
 

 
 

A real treat for anyone who loves to buy, cook and eat good food! 
 

Delicious! 
 

Fresh artisan cheeses, charcuterie & antipasti  
An amazing selection of ingredients & wines from around the world 

A tempting range of food gifts for every passionate food lover 
 

Café 
 

Espresso, cappuccino, latte…..the best Italian coffee around 
Indulge in the Spanish drinking chocolate and cakes you just can’t say ‘No’ to 

Great dishes served throughout the day for relaxed eating 
 

Catering 
 

Mothering Sunday & Easter cakes 
Ready prepared meals using the highest quality ingredients 

From picnic food to celebration feasts – bespoke catering for all occasions 
 

Tues – Sat 9am-5.30pm (and Sundays & Mondays in the Easter holidays) 
 

Bossiney Road, Tintagel    Enquiries: 01840 770880 

 

Greeting Cards, Gift  

Wrap & Accessories 
 

Fantastic range of cards for 

every occasion, at great prices! 
 

Call Cathy on 01208 881136  

or 07815 068710

ROOFING & BUILDING  

CONTRACTORS 
 

Est. 1947 
 

Tel:  01208 841813   

Mobile no:  07967 229291 

Log on to 

www.thisisnorthcornwall.co.uk 
 

To find jobs and to win cash 

prizes.   
Log on to advertise almost anything 

on our local notice boards. 
Log on and add your business to 

the North Cornwall Directory.   
Go on…its free. 

 

www.thisisnorthcornwall.com 
 

A resource for promoting North 

Cornwall to the masses, that  

exists purely through sponsorship 

Open most evenings  
for prime, selective,  

fresh seafood 
For reservations -  

Tel:   01208 880655 



 

 

 

 

Sunday July 17th 

     12noon onwards ... 
12noon 

The Port Isaac Allstars 

Traditional Jazz Band 
with special guest, Alec Revill , 

who used to play with Chris Barber 
 

2.30pm 

Tom Toomey 
one-man Santana tribute  

 

6.00pm 

Hot House Play Boys 
40s swing 



 

 

GENERAL USERS - £5 per hour 

20% discount for advance block bookings of six or more  sessions 
 

NON PROFIT MAKING PARISH CLUBS/

ORGANISATIONS/ASSOCIATIONS etc INCLUDING 

CHILDREN’S GROUPS - £4 per hour 

25% discount for advance block bookings of six or more sessions 
 

ALL USERS – 24 hour period - £30 
 

Note:  hire covers the Hall and Kitchen .  Cups, saucers and tea 

plates, teapots and kettle are kept in the kitchen for general use. 
 

Central heating and electric are both via £1 

coin meters  
 

Bookings and info:  Janet Chadband - 01208 880262 

FOR ALL YOUR  

GARDENING NEEDS 
 

grasscutting * turfing 

seeding * rotovating 

fencing * hedge trimming 

garden waste removed 

no job too big or too small  
 

Phone 01208 880056 or 

07817 161136 

 

01208 
863399 

 

 

The Courtyard, New Road, Port Isaac, Cornwall 

Telephone 01208 881188 for an appointment 

Opening Hours 
 

Monday - Thursday  9.00am - 5.00pm 

Friday                      9.00am ‘til late 

Saturday               9.00am - 4.00pm 

 

Many thanks for all the cards  

and phone calls during my illness.   

I now look forward to getting  

back to normal.        Sharron  

 

CHRISTOPHER KEY 

SOLICITOR 
 

Friendly office open 

Monday-Friday 

9.30am-12.30pm 
 

Appointments out of office 

hours by arrangement 

 

Trebiffen, Boscastle PL350BN 

Tel: 01840 250200  

Fax: 01840 250900 

 

TRELAWNEY 

GARAGE 
14 New Road, Port Isaac 

01208 880536 
 

Servicing & Repairs 

Petrol & Diesel Supplies 

Breakdown Service 

Accessories 
 

GAS DELIVERIES 

13kg, 19kg and 47kg 
 

Fishing Tackle  

& Bait 

Children’s Parties 
Are you stuck what to do for your  

girl’s party? 

Fed up with just a sleepover? 

Why not have a hair and nail party? 

Sharron & Angela will make your party a 

special treat for the birthday girl and her 

guests to have a make-over. 

Call now for details on  

01208 881188 or 880318 

2 Tintagel Terrace, Port Isaac 
 

Manicure & Pedicure Studio 
including Nail Enhancements etc 

 
NOW OPEN 

Phone for details -  

01208 880966 

local information  
 

Doctor’s Surgery - 01208 880222 
 

NHS Direct Helpline - 0845 4647 

 

Royal Cornwall Hospital (Treliske 

& City), Truro - 01872 250000 
 

East Cornwall Hospital (Bodmin) - 

01208 251555 
 

Rubbish - Friday is dustbin day.  

Put your bins out before 7.00am 

and REMEMBER - OUR SEAGULLS 

LOVE RIPPING OPEN BLACK BAGS! 
 

Bus Service - Western Greyhound 

01637 871871 
 

Local PC Malcolm Taylor - 07970 

015864 or 08452 777444 



 

OPEN ALL DAY FOR: 

 

coffees, teas & pastries 

 

varied lunch menu including  

seafood specialities 

 

afternoon menu including cream teas 

 

Dinner from 6.30pm 

extensive menu specialising in seafood  

and use of local produce and ingredients 

with creative wine list 
  

We are also serving roast lunches  

every Sunday at The Mill House, Trebarwith 

from noon until 4pm ( tel: 01840 770200) 
 
  

The Slipway Hotel, The Harbour Front, Port Isaac, Cornwall PL29 3RH 

Telephone: +44(0)1208 880264 - Fax:  +44(0)1208 880408 

Email:  slipway@portisaachotel.com 



 

SURF’S UP! BOARDRIDERS  
KIDS WANTED! (8-18 years old)  

Come and join the new surf club at Polzeath and qualify for 

subsidised after-school surfing lessons 
 

Introduction evening at Surf’s Up! Surf Lodge, Homer Park, 

Port Isaac 
 

For more details please ring Pete on 07760 126225 Trevathan Farm Shop  
& Licensed Restaurant 

 

Open Daily from 9.30am 
  

Strawberries Ready Now!! 
(Pick Your Own or Ready Picked) 

Home produced beef, lamb, free-range 

eggs, and seasonal vegetables 

Homemade jams, pickles & marmalades 

Local produce, cheeses,  

country wines & ciders 

Breakfast, Lunches, Delicious Homemade 

Cakes and Cream Teas 

Orders taken for Speciality Cakes 
  

Childrens Play Area & Pets Corner 

New for 2005 - Motorised Mini-Diggers 

Friday Night Evening Meals 

Sunday Roast: Bookings Advisable 
 

Find us at St Endellion on the B3314 

Tel 01208 880164 

DAVID DYER 
 

Interior & Exterior 
Painter & Decorator 

 
5 Mayfield Road 

Port Isaac, Cornwall PL29 3RT 
Phone (01208) 880943 

Barclays, Lloyds TSB & Co-operative personal banking 
Girobank and Savings bank services 

Cheque encashments, cheque and cash deposits 
(no extra bank charges) 

 

WINTER OPENING HOURS:  
9.00am - 1.00pm & 2.00pm - 4.30pm 

 
Early Closing: Wednesday 1.00pm & Saturday 12.30pm 

The Post Office  
Port Isaac 

The Wedding Package 
offered to you by 

The Nail Bay & Port Hair 
 

Phone now for a brochure on 

01208 880318  
or 

01208 881188 

REGISTERED 

OSTEOPATH 
Nicola Halse DO 

by appointment only 

Rosecare Villa Farm 

Wainhouse Corner, St Gennys 

Telephone: 01840 230032 

James & Sharon Bishop are delighted to 

have re-opened 

 
 

OPEN DAILY 11am - 11pm 

 

 
 

A contemporary, fresh menu using local and  

organic produce wherever possible 
 

All day cream teas & beer garden 

Trelights, Port Isaac 

01208 880243 

 Lunch 12 noon - 2.30pm 

 Dinner 6.30pm - 9.30pm 

computec@trelill.fsworld.co.uk 



 

www.sproullllp.co.uk 
 

We offer all our clients a  

complete legal service 

CONVEYANCING ▪ PROBATE 

WILLS ▪ CHILDCARE 

DIVORCE ▪ CRIMINAL WORK 

ACCIDENTS ▪ BUSINESSES 

LANDLORD/TENANT 
 

 Market Place       42 Fore Street       The Rock 

  Camelford               Bodmin            Port Isaac 

01840 212315        01208 72328    01208 880355 

 

Port Gaverne      Nr Port Isaac 

 

 

Telephone 01208 880244 
 

Bar Lunches 12noon - 2.00pm  

Bar Suppers 6.30pm - 9.30pm 

menu du jour 7.00pm - 9.00pm 

Traditional Sunday Lunch - £8.95 (two courses) 12noon - 2.30pm 
  

QUIZ NIGHT EVERY WEDNESDAY  

The 

Golden Lion 
Port Isaac  

try our Sunday Roasts  
plus many home-made specials 

‘andsome  

Tel:  01208 880336 

PORT ISAAC TAXIS 
 

LUXURY PRIVATE CAR 

& MINIBUS SERVICE 
 

UNBEATEN FOR 

QUALITY & PRICE 
 
   BOOK THE BEST - 

                  FORGET THE REST 
 

PHONE/FAX 

01208 880559 

TAXI 

 

Joan Kinnane 
RIBA 

Chartered Architect 
 

New buildings and  
extensions.  

Refurbishment,  
conversion and  

conservation 
of historic buildings 

  

www.kinnane.co.uk 

Open every day 
12noon - 2.00pm & 5.00pm - 10.00pm 

 

Daily specials - a variety of locally supplied fish  

freshly cooked in a light crispy batter 

Finest quality pizza cooked to order 
Takeaway - hot  & cold drinks, burgers, sausages,  

chicken, spring rolls, saveloys, ice-cream 
 

Telephone: 01208 880281 

Steve Hewett 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS 

 

N.A.P.I.T. APPROVED  
(National Association of  Professional Inspectors & Testers) 

 

APPROVED FOR PART P OF BUILDING REGS 
 

Owl’s Park   Trelights   Port Isaac 

stephen.hewett1@btinternet.com 



 

 

 

Monday July 4
th

  

‘In the Bag’ Recycling collection – 

have your bags out by 7.00am 

 

PIGS Day at Killiow 

 

Wednesday July 6
th

 

Golden Circle outing to Presingoll 

Barns 

 

Thursday July 7
th

 

Port Isaac School Sports Day &  
Summer Fayre at the Playing Field – 1.00pm 

 

Monday July 11
th

 

Parish Council Meeting at Port Isaac Primary 
School – 7.30pm 

 

Sunday July 17
th

 

Port Gaverne Hotel Summer Party – 

midday onwards 

 

Monday July 18
th

  

‘In the Bag’ Recycling collection – 

have your bags out by 7.00am 

 

Tuesday July 19
th

 

Trelights Methodist Church Summer 

Fayre in the School Room – 2.30pm 

 

Whist Drive in St Endellion Church 

Hall – 7.30pm 

 

Wednesday July 20
th

  

St Peter’s Church Summer Mini-

Market in the Church Rooms - 

10.30am 

 

Saturday July 30
th

  

Port Isaac Village Hall Safari Supper 

 

Sunday July 31
st

 

Carn Awn Singers Annual Concert in 

St Peter’s Church – 7.45pm 

 

Monday August 1
st

  

‘In the Bag’ Recycling collection – 

have your bags out by 7.00am 

 

PIGS Day at Launceston 

 

Thursday August 4
th

  

STEER meeting in the Village Hall – 

7.30pm 

 

Saturday August 13
th

 

‘Unplugged in Port Isaac’ – acoustic 

concert – in Port Isaac Village Hall  

 

Sunday August 14
th

 

Port Isaac Village Hall Scavenger Hunt 

and BBQ 

 

Monday August 15
th

   

‘In the Bag’ Recycling collection – 

have your bags out by 7.00am 

 

Tuesday August 16
th

 

Whist Drive in St Endellion Church 

Hall – 7.30pm 

 

Saturday August 20
th

 

Annual Trelights BBQ in Coronation Park – 
7.00pm 

 

Sunday August 21
st

 

Port Isaac RNLI Funday including the 

launch of the Victory Challenge 2005 

 

Monday August 29
th

  

‘In the Bag’ Recycling collection – have 

your bags out by 7.00am 

 

Saturday September 3
rd

 

Port Isaac Garden Show in the Church Rooms 
 

Sunday September 4
th

  

St Peters Church Harvest Festival  

 

Saturday & Sunday September  

10
th

 & 11
th

 

Port Isaac Local History Group  
Exhibition in St Peter’s Church Rooms 

 

Monday September 12
th

  

‘In the Bag’ Recycling collection – have 

your bags out by 7.00am 

 

Saturday September 17
th

 

Port Isaac Village Hall Curry Night 

 

Tuesday September 20
th

 

Whist Drive in St Endellion Church Hall 

– 7.30pm 

 

Thursday October 6
th

  

REGULAR EVENTS 
 

Port Isaac Playgroup – every Tuesday (not during school holidays) from 

10.00am to 12 noon in the Village Hall.   

 

Yoga - Mondays during term-time in the Village Hall from 10.30am-

12noon.  Thursdays during term-time in the School Hall from  

7.30pm-9.00pm.  Contact Tracey Greenhalgh on 01208 880215 or  

Adult Education on 01840 213511 

 

Local History Group – The first Friday in the month in Port Isaac Village 

Hall.  Contact George Steer on 01208 880754 

 

Port Isaac Chorale – Every Tuesday from 7.30pm-9.30pm in Port Isaac  

Village Hall. Contact Janet Townsend on 01208 880505 

 

Carn Awn Singers – Every Monday at 8.00pm in Trelights Chapel.   

 

Golden Circle - The second Thursday in the month from October to April 

from 2.30pm - 4.00pm in Port Isaac Village Hall.  Contact Penny Manders 

on 01208 880022 

 

Learning Together - Every Monday during term time from 1.30pm - 

3.15pm in Port Isaac Primary School.  3 and 4 year olds to come along 

with an adult  

CHURCH SERVICES 
 

St Peter’s Church, Port Isaac - Sunday - Sung Eucharist at 10.00am 

Every Wednesday - Said Eucharist at 10.00am 

 

St Endellion Church - Every Sunday at 11.00am 

 

Trelights Methodist Church - Sunday Service at 6.00pm 

Fellowship Service - last Thursday in the month at 7.00pm 

Issue                Copy Date      Publication Date 

August  July 18
th

     July 27
th

 

September August 22
nd

    September 1
st

  

October  September 19
th

    September 

28
th

 

November October 24
th

    October 31st 

 

 

STEER meeting in the Village Hall – 

7.30pm 

 

Monday October 10
th

  

PIGS Day at Mullion 

 

Wednesday October 12
th

 

Port Isaac Village Hall Coffee Morning 

 

Friday November 4
th

 

 ‘Dangerous Curves’ (musical entertainment) in the 
Village Hall – 8.00pm 

 

Saturday November 5
th

 

Annual Bonfire and Fireworks –  
Port Gaverne beach – 6.00pm 

 

Saturday November 12
th

 

Children in Need Beach Party in Port 

Isaac Village Hall 

 

Saturday November 19
th

 

St Peter’s Church Christmas Mini-

Market and lunch in the Church 

Rooms 

 

Saturday December 10th 

Big ‘Switch-on’ of the village  

Christmas Lights – watch this space! 

 

 


